
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all of our lovely families, 
Thank you for everything you have done to support school this year. It hasn’t been an easy journey but we have 
pulled together as a team to continue education for our children, support them with their wellbeing and try to 
maintain normality.  
 
We have only had 2 bubble closures throughout the pandemic and this is because we have tried our very best to 
stick to the plan of staggered start times, bubbles, isolation, increased cleaning……. the list is endless. Thank you to 
our families for being a huge part of this. 
 
I would also like to thank our staff who have always put the children first, created a nurturing and supportive 
environment and given their all every day. 
 
I am looking forward to some normality next academic year and I am sure you are too. 
 
I hope everybody has a happy and fun holiday and that the sun shines for us all. It says in Isaiah, those who wait 
upon the Lord shall renew their strength, they shall mount up with wings like eagles, they shall run and not be 
weary, they shall walk and not become faint. May you find your rest in God and may He bless you this summer.  
 
Take care and stay safe. 
 
Mrs Lauren Watson 

Message from the  

Governing Board 
During the past year, school has faced many challenges dealing with the ups and downs brought about 
by the day to day impact of the Covid pandemic. 

Our thanks go to all our amazing staff led by Mrs Watson and her team. Their hard work, resilience and 
creative thinking has played a large part in keeping learning as exciting as possible for the children whilst 
ensuring that their safety and well- being has been at the heart of school's decision making. 

It has not been an easy year for many of us and as we look ahead to the Summer holidays, we would also 
like to take time to thank our wonderful children and families for your efforts, particularly during periods 
of home learning and your ongoing support to school. We wish you all a restful holiday. 
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HOUSE WINNER 

Warneford 

Children in the house of Warneford 
celebrated with an ice cream picnic in 

the church garden. 

Well done Warneford! 

Our winner of the Inter 
House Shield was  

MACKAY 

Our pupils and staff enjoyed sports day. Photos of 
this have been shared on Seesaw. Children were 

great ambassadors for school and showed a 
fabulous team spirit. 

The Inter House Shield was awarded in celebration 
assembly today. 

Our parents said: When will be able to 

be inside school again? 
We said: We really hope to welcome 

families back into school from September. We 
will start with parent coffee morning every 
first Thursday of the half term following drop-
off and also an open classroom to come and 
share your child’s learning every last Thursday 
of the term from 2:30pm. Please access 
classrooms through the playground. There will 
also be lots more events to share. 
 
All of the dates for events can be found on the 
home page of the website or on the School 
Jotter app. 
All Saints' CE VA Junior And Infant School - 
Home (allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk) 

Be the best that we can be…… PHSCE 
Next half term we are focusing on PHSCE and challenging both our 

teachers and children to ‘be the best that they can be in PHSCE. This 
involves us all coming out of our comfort Zones to ensure our learning 

is truly amazing. 

 
We would like children to understand what PHSCE looks like within 
the world and the professions linked to this. Should you have a job 
which links to supporting health, any other areas linked to this or 

know somebody who does and who would be willing to Zoom in or 
visit school to talk about their profession, please contact your child’s 

class teacher on Seesaw. 

PTA Update 
 

This year hasn’t been a 

straightforward one for fundraising 

but we’re really delighted 

that what we were able to 

raise supported the school 

with new iPads, book bags 

to welcome the new 

reception children and 

bibles for our year 6 leavers. From everyone at the 

PTA, a huge thank you for the support of parents, 

friends and family of the school. We look forward 

to reinstating some more activities next year but in 

the meantime wish you all a very happy summer.’  
 
 

 

Attendance 
 

99% 
 

 
 
 

A huge thank you to our 
families and children for 
showing resilience and 

endurance through a difficult 
time! 

  

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/


School In September 
 

With excitement we bring you the news that we will once again (everything going to plan) open up our 
gates and invite our families into the playground. 
 
All children will use the top gate to enter school. 

8:55am 

 Reception, Year 1 & 2 
 

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Start 8:55am 
 
 

8:45am 

Finish  3:20pm 3:10pm 
Children in year 5 & 6 may to and from school 
independently. Please put a note in jotters to share 
permission. 

 
Reception can be collected from the reception gate which leads to their play area. 
 
Year 1, 2, 3 and 4 children can be collected from within the playground at the double green gates.  
 
Year 5 and 6 will leave through the top door near the black double main gates. 
 
 

Staffing News 
 

We say farewell to Mrs Dumbreck our fantastic Deputy head and Mr 
Hardcastle who has covered Mrs Siddiqa’s maternity leave along with 

Miss Hanson who is pursuing her dream to become a teacher.  
We wish them all the very best of luck! We will miss you. 

Mrs Farnell will also be getting married this summer and will be called Mrs 
Dyson From September – huge congratulations! 

 
Corona Virus Symptoms During the Holidays  

 

If your child tests positive after July 19th, please contact NHS Test and Trace and they will direct you for 
a confirmatory PCR test and go through contact tracing with you.  
 
 

 

PLEASE NOTE WE RETURN TO SCHOOL TUESDAY 7TH SEPTEMBER 2021 



 

Our School Vision 

Our Vision 
 

Thank you for taking the time to respond to our questionnaire from 
governors about our school vision. 81% of families thought theat the 

school vision represented the aspirations of our community and 13.9% 
said maybe. Thank you for the kind words shared through this. 

 
The governors are now working on their strategic plan for the next 3 

years. This will include not only how we encourage our children to shine 
within themselves but also how they can be a light in the world and shine 

in the service of others.  
 

Matthew 5:14-16  
“You are the light of the world. A city set on a hill cannot be hidden. Nor do 
people light a lamp and put it under a basket, but on a stand, and it gives 

light to all in the house. In the same way, let your light shine before others, 
so that they may see your good works and give glory to your Father who is 

in heaven."  
  

The above pictorial representation of this Vision (designed by a school parent) depicts the rays of light as the 
special gifts that the school provides; gifts that will allow us all to flourish in our unique ways, in all aspects of 
life, to live abundantly. Every person in our school community is a child of God, and at the heart of our 
Christian Distinctiveness, is an upholding of the worth of each person – made in the image of God – and are 
loved unconditionally by God.     
 
Moment of reflection: 

How can you be a light in the world and let your light shine in the service of others? 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Matthew+5%3A14-16&version=ESV


SCHOOL UNIFORM LIST 
 

• Grey trousers, skirt or shorts 
• White shirt/blouse or polo shirt with school logo 
• Red sweatshirt, jumper or cardigan with school logo 
• During summer months a red gingham dress may be 

worn 
• Suitable school shoes (which can be easily fastened 

for Reception class children) 
• Gym kit – Red polo shirt, navy shorts; black pumps; 

drawstring bag. 
• Outdoor (preferably waterproof) coat, wellington 

boots etc 
• Jewellery is not permitted in school. Sleepers or 

small studs may be worn in pierced ears except on 
PE days, when they must be removed by the parent. 
The School does not accept responsibility for any 
lost or broken items. 

• Hair accessories – Small bows/clips/bobbles may be 
worn in red, black or white 

 
Please ensure that all clothing is clearly named, including 
shoes and pumps. 
 
Our recommended uniform supplier is TAG Embroidery in 
Sowerby Bridge, alternatively most supermarkets offer a 
good, affordable range of uniform items. 

 
 

Andrew Ibbetson at Tag Embroidery 
Phone 01422 883363  
Mobile 07976 218950  

 
Email andrew@tagembroidery.co.uk  
Website www.tagembroidery.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Class Newsletter 
 

Don’t forget to check out your child’s class 
newsletter on their class page on the website along 

with lots of other fabulous things they have been 
doing in school. They are also attached below the 

newsletter. 
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/y

ear-groups 
 

 

 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to tell 
Ofsted what you think of your child’s school 

 
 
Click here to share: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination
=/give-your-views 

 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views


Commincation about learning 
 

Please download BOTH the Seesaw Class app and Seesaw Family app 
below to ensure you keep upto date with your childs learning. This is also the platform we use if you 

child should isolate or their bubble closes. 

 
 

                                             Seasaw Family app                                                     Seasaw Class app  
                                      (learning in school will be shared here)                        (Remote learning will be shared here) 

 

 
 

 

Keep up to date with the latest news 

  

 

 

 

 

 

@allsaintsceschool                                                          Find in your app store 

 
 

Click in the QR code with your smart phone to take 
you straight there! 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 



Keeping Our Children Safe 
If you have any concerns If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of a child, do 

not hesitate to contact Mrs Watson or Mrs Dumbreck. Email: admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk 
 

 
 

 

Please see some of the wonderful things we have 

been doing below. 
 

This can also be found on the year group page on the website. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 
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